Ke nt Chief Officer of Police Representation in relation to an
application for grant of premises licence made under Part 3

Police Section 17 Licensing Act 2003 (518 Licensing Act 2003)

Details of person making representation B
Name of Chief Officer of | Sharon Adley

Police - o
Postal Address: Margate Police Station
(Area Headquarters) Fort Hill
Margate
CT9 1HL S -

E-mail address | EEEE@®kent.pnn.police.uk S

| Telephone Number: o184 g — _—

Details of premises representation is about o o
Name of Premises: Victoria Restaurant
5 Hardres Street
Ramsgate

Kent

CT11 8QD

Date application ' 29/09/20?6

received by police
' Date representation 21/10/2016

sent to Licensing
_Authority R

The Chief Officer of Police has received an application for the grantofa |
premises licence made under the provisions of Section 17 Licensing Act
2003, and under Section 18 of that Act, asks the Licensing Authority to

consider these representations in respect of: -
| Please tick one or more of the licensing objectives that the representation relates to:

 Prevention of crime and disorder X |
 Public Safety X
X
X

Prevention of public nuisance § | _
Protection of children from harm MRS

Is this a representation regarding the Designation of Premises Supervisor
under S18 (9) Licensing Act 2003? /NO
If yes, complete the following statement: -

The relevant representation within the meaning of S.18(6) of the Licensing Act satisfy the
requirements of S.18(9) of that Act and are as follows:

Please use separate sheets where necessary I




The relevant representations within the meaning of S.18(6) of the Licensing Act satisfy
the requirements of S.18(7) of that Act and are as follows:

Please give the reason for the representation and detail the evidence
supporting it: - - —

This new application, a premises licence for Victoria Restaurant in Ramsgate is not
being supported by the Police.

The main issue is that there are areas of concern which have not been answered by
the applicant. The applicant has been emailed numerous times to answer the
concerns

The premises is in a location that is not too far from the busiest night time economy
in Thanet and this is why the police have concerns.

The hours being requested do not allow a suitable drink up time which the police feel
needs addressing. Also due to the location not enough information about the CCTV

system installed.

Without these points being covered the police do not believe the licensing objectives
are being met.

The police do not support this application.

Suggested conditions that could be added to the licence to remedy the
representation or other suggestions the Licensing Sub Committee may

‘take into account: -
Please use separate sheets where necessary
If a licence was to be granted then the following conditions would be strongly

recommended.

ill: Sale by retail of alcohol to end at 22:30 hours. This is to allow a drinking up
period for your customers.

2. | would suggest that all entertainment also ends at this time.

3. CCTV that you have installed has a minimum of a 30 day record function.

Cameras to be placed inside and overlooking the entrance to the premises. At least
one member of staff on duty to understand how to use the CCTV system. Copies
made to the police and local authority upon request.

4. Clear signage that drinks cannot be taken outside as you are only asking for
On sales.




